
May 19, 2022 

 

Fire Mitigation Meeting 

 

Present: Jerry Peters, Kenneth Dixon, Craig Korth, Nancy Scott, Bill Latham, Joe Richards, 

Carmen Richards, John Cantin, Johnny Cantin & Marc Wilson 

 

Jerry Peters began with questions regarding the CWPP and the committee website but deferred 

them to a later time since Michelle Blake was not able to attend the meeting.  

 

John Cantin announced that Mike & Tonia Fornof recently joined our substation on the Ranch 

for the Fisher’s Peak Fire Protection District, and combined with John & Johnny Cantin, 

participated in some fire training sponsored by the fire district. 

 

Craig Korth brought up a suggestion that maybe everyone involved in the mitigation committee 

also become firefighters through the Fisher’s Peak Fire Protection District. 

 

It was discussed the Tank #1 & Tank #3 were well mitigated but that Tank #2 could use some 

clearing, including possible tree removal for trees located close to the tank.  

 

Carmen Richards advised the committee that her, Joe, John & Johnny had met with Chief Buddy 

and former Chief Holleman (Stonecreek) to discuss a fire drill which will be taking place on June 

4th @12:00 p.m. at our substation on the Ranch. The fire drill will begin with a briefing of the 

exercise and will end with a debriefing back at the Ranch fire station once the fire drill has been 

completed. Carmen advised the group that she will be posting on Nextdoor and will potentially 

be sending out an email blast to let as many people know about the drill as possible. 

 

Carmen also advised that she will be working on locating other potential places on the Ranch 

that could be used as possible fire exits if the Ranch were to experience a fire where more than 

one exit may be needed. She will also be working with John & Johnny to locate the owners of 

these sites. 

 

Marc Wilson advised the committee that the email chain we are working from needed to be 

edited because many people had contacted him to say that they wanted their emails removed 

from our present list.  

 

Joe Richards suggested that maybe some or all of the committee members could take the FEMA 

certification training to become qualified in emergency response services. 

 

Jerry Peters voted that the meeting be adjourned and Kenneth Dixon seconded the motion. 


